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Mr. Storm,
 
I wanted to update you regarding the subject remediation project and a recent staff change at COGCC.  Steven Arauza,
who was working on this project has recently moved to a new position with COGCC in Rifle.  As a result, Bob Chesson
will be the area EPS to follow up on this.  Both Bob & I reviewed the recent Form 27 Supplemental and approved it with
two conditions that you will find on the attached copy.
 
We tried to provide a detailed description of the additional work and documentation that is still required.  If you have any
questions after you've reviewed the COAs, please feel free to give either Bob or me a call.  I believe Steven was trying to
set up a meeting with you to discuss.  If after reviewing this information, you believe a meeting is needed, please let me
know and we can schedule something.  
 
Thank you,
John

John E. Axelson, P.G. 
East Environmental Supervisor 
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